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22nd June 2005

Dear Sir, 

LOCAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK

PRE-SUBMISSION DRAFT STATEMENT OF COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT

Thank you for affording the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity of commenting on your council’s pre-submission draft Statement of Community Involvement (SCI). HBF has only one comment to make and that relates to the procedures for consulting on Supplementary Planning Documents (SPD). 

The council recognises in the preface to the draft SCI that the community comprises more than just local residents and that stakeholders can comprise any person or organisation operating at local or national level who has a legitimate interest in what happens in the district. HBF is one such national organisation. Given the increasing prominence of SPD in the new planning process and given that national organisations such as HBF are interested in planning matters in Chichester district it is of some concern that the process for consulting on SPD is focussed largely on local stakeholders rather than national ones. 

Table 1 of the draft SCI summarises the types of consultation which will be undertaken for which elements of LDD production and targeted to which consultee groups. Most of these include mailshots and this is welcomed as it is not possible for national organisations such as ours to regularly check websites and local media to keep abreast of events. For mailshots I would happily see emailshots (if that’s a word !) included alongside postal mailshots as a relatively simple and easy way of reducing the burden on the council but still keeping the great majority of stakeholders informed of what is happening. However, in Table 1 and with reference to SPD the only forms of consultation proposed are the use of local media, libraries and CDC offices and publication on the website. 

Given what I say above about the importance of SPD in the new process and the difficult of national organisations such as ours to regularly check local authority websites on the off-chance that some new piece of SPD may have been issued I do not consider this to be sufficient to meet the needs of those stakeholders which are not local to Chichester. I would hope, therefore, that the council will be able to expand the procedures set out in the SCI to include more forms of consultation (at the very least e/mailshots) in the process for engaging stakeholders on the production of SPD. 

Other than that, thank you again for consulting HBF at this early stage in the process and I look forward to being kept informed of progress as the LDF and its constituent parts as they evolve.

Yours faithfully,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region

